
 

September 2016 
Community Observations and News 

 
Hopefully, you were part of the lucky ones that enjoyed the Perseid Meteor Shower in 
the middle of August.  The meteor shower is associated with the comet Swift-Tuttle.  

Swift-Tuttle is the largest comet to orbit periodically around the Earth. 
  If you missed the meteor shower this year, you can try again in August 2017.     

 
ANNUAL MEETING: The Annual Meeting is September 1st at 6:30 p.m.   Mark it on 
your calendar.  It is a great time to socialize, hear the results of the board election, 
and meet new and current neighbors.  Refreshments are planned, and while you are 
at it, you can even sign-up for a committee.  It is a great way to be involved in your 
community and to keep Glenwood a nice place to live. 
 
BRIEF DESCRIPTION OF GLENWOOD COMMITTEES TO VOLUNTEER FOR: 
 
Landscape and Irrigation Committee:  Christine Creel, Chair 

Walks the Glenwood property each month with the Landscape Crew 
Supervisor to make sure the grounds are kept in good order.      

 
Pool Committee:  Chris Pavik, Chair 

Works to ensure that the pool area is kept in good condition and is usable by 
the community.  

 
Clubhouse Committee:  Mary Rupp and Carolyn Eckert 

Helps to ensure clubhouse is neat and clean and are the points of contact for 
reserving the clubhouse for a personal event. 

 
Architectural Committee:  Phil DeMarks, Chair 

Makes recommendations of approval or disapproval to the Board of an 
owner’s request to install, alter, and remodel such outdoor items as walls, 
buildings, fences, landscaping, and satellite dishes.   This oversight helps 
maintain the value, desirability, and attractiveness of Glenwood for the 
benefit of all Members of the Association. 

 
Hospitality Committee:  Rosalie McKenzie and Virginia Luzi 

Welcomes new residents to Glenwood.  The committee also plans socializing 
events for the community. 

 
Security/Parking:  Virginia Luzi, Chair 

Oversees the community’s parking rules and regulations.  Parking permits 
are handled through Patrol One’s Safelist Program.  

 
The Board encourages everyone to get involved and volunteer  

to serve on one of these great committees. 
 
 
 
 



 

SCHOOL IS BACK IN SESSION:  All residents must be alert while driving in the 
community since school is back in session.  Children are walking to and from Golden 
Hills School…the back gate is very busy during the school year.  Parents, please 
make sure the gate is closed and locked after usage.   
 
LARGE ITEMS FOR HAUL AWAY:  Large items, or multiple items that are meant for 
disposal or pickup cannot be left outside of your home or left on the street before 
the pickup or haul away day.  Plan accordingly and only put things out the night 
before or day of pick-up.   
 
POOL VOLUNTEERS:  The pool volunteers for August were Rosalie McKenzie and 
Chris Pavik.  It takes a village to do the pool in August.  Thank you!  The pool 
volunteer for September is Hannah Nossaman.  Thank you, Hannah.  
 
Reminder:  Please be considerate of the work that the pool volunteers do by 
disposing of your own trash, washing up any spills, wiping off tables when used, and 
returning furniture back to original position and location after use.   The pool 
volunteers say thank you. 
 
NO SMOKING IN POOL OR CLUBHOUSE AREA:  No smoking is allowed in the pool 
or clubhouse area.  Multiple signs are posted around these areas informing owners 
and guests of this rule.  If you see someone smoking in the pool or clubhouse area, 
please report it to the property management company. 
 
SATELLITE DISHES:  Please be aware that based upon our rules and regulations, 
satellite dishes are permitted only after an architectural form is submitted to the 
Architectural Committee and Board of Directors for approval.   If you have installed 
a satellite dish and did not get approval, please contact the Architectural Committee 
and work with them to ensure compliance. 
 
WATER AND IRRIGATION:  The City of Fullerton has changed the summer 
watering schedule from two times a week to three.  Glenwood is now watering three 
times a week.   Our thirsty plants are bit happier! 
 
GARAGE SAFETY:  A couple of homeowners on the north side of our community 
had unknown persons enter through unlocked side doors with report of one theft.  
Please keep all doors closed and locked and do not leave any valuables in your car, 
even if it is in your garage.   
 
MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT: 
This will be my last addition to Glenwoodian as President.  I have spent rewarding 
time learning and growing in this role the past three years.  We are so lucky here at 
Glenwood to have people who care so much about our community.  I want to thank 
Judy, Virginia, Phil, Christine, Janice, Vince, Helen and Marylea for your advice, 
contributions and efforts as board members in the past four years I have served as a 
board member.  I encourage people to get on a committee or serve on the board.  All 
my best!  

Chris Pavik, President 


